MINUTES OF MEETING OF THE BURIAL GROUNDS AND PROPERTIES COMMITTEE HELD ON TUESDAY 14th APRIL 2015
PRESENT:
Cllr. Hemsted (in the chair), Cllrs. Bancroft, Cook, Hazlewood and Swann 

APOLOGIES:

Cllr. Bunyan
Members who had a personal or prejudicial interest, whether direct or indirect within the meaning of Section 51 of the Local Government Act 2000, or a personal or prejudicial interest defined by the Cranbrook Parish Council’s Code of Conduct, in any of the matters appearing on the agenda were invited to declare that interest at this stage. Alternatively, personal interests can be declared at the time when the specific item is being discussed, if a member wishes to speak on an item in which they have a personal interest.

17/14:
Fence at Golford Cemetery:

The Chairman reminded Members that this had been deferred from the previous meeting.  A quote had been obtained from a local contractor but this had been for softwood.  He had thought that the posts may not have required replacement and he was also of the opinion that hardwood would have been preferable and to this end he had met with the contractor prior to this meeting.  It was apparent when he inspected the posts today that they did actually need replacement.  The original quote had been for £2616.51 Net and the Contractor intimated at the site visit that this would be probably doubled for hardwood.  After a full discussion, Members unanimously agreed that hardwood would be preferable and more durable.  It was then proposed by Cllr. Hemsted, seconded by Cllr. Swann and agreed for the Contractor to undertake the replacement fence and posts in hardwood and to put aside a sum of £5,000 for the works.  A telephone call was received from the Contractor during the meeting who stated that he had contacted his suppliers and the approximate cost would be now be £4,600 with the earliest date for the replacement with hardwood being June.  
18/14: Issues from Inspections of Burial Grounds:

a)
St. Dunstan’s Churchyard:

Members inspected the area at the eastern end of the Churchyard where it abuts Cranbrook School where the School had inadvertently taken down a tree that was technically in the Churchyard. It was agreed that the area looked better with an open aspect and that the School be asked to fully tidy the area, grind out the tree stump and take away the debris including the remaining ivy on the fence.  The fence would also benefit from being treated.  Members noted that the disabled ramp sign had been erected but not probably in the best or clearest position.  Cllr. Cook offered to speak to the Church Secretary.
Cllr. Cook stated that the Churchyard was generally in good order. The yew tree had benefited from reshaping.  Cllr. Hazlewood had noted that a bramble was growing right through one of the trees. 
b)
Sissinghurst Cemetery:

Cllr. Bancroft stated that the Cemetery was in good order, even the brambles had been cut back.  She informed Members that the portable classrooms were being removed from the former school.  The Clerk suggested to Members that it might be a good idea to speak to the site agent dealing with the development of the school site to make them aware that we have a right of way to the Cemetery and ask for their co-operation when funerals are taking place.  

Cllr. Hemsted reminded Members that there used to be a pond on the school site which had at some time been filled in and he was of the opinion that this might have contributed to the water problems in the Cemetery.  It would be a good idea to also bring this to the attention of the site agent.  
The Clerk informed Members that a parishioner wished to donate a tree in memory of her husband.  She had been given a list of suitable trees and advised to contact us when the tree was ready for planting.  She would like the tree planted in the new area of the cemetery.  

c)
Golford Cemetery:

Cllr. Hazlewood stated that the Cemetery was in very good order.  There was the usual problem of the cut grass being left which looked rather unsightly.  Cllr. Swann explained that this would be much improved with the second cut.  
d)
War Memorials:

Cllr. Hemsted informed Members that the War Memorial in Sissinghurst was in good order.  Cllr. Hazlewood stated that the Cranbrook Memorial was in good order.  The Cadets are working with Cranbrook in Bloom regarding painting the Howitzer.  Members asked if the Hop Plough could also be painted.  Cllr. Hazelwood agreed to see if this could be arranged.  He has already agreed with Cllr. Swann to obtain the paint and then be reimbursed by the Parish Council. 
19/14:
CCTV:

The Clerk explained the system to the Members and they viewed the images both on the monitor and on the computer.  One camera is not working and the images from the external cameras are very poor.  A quote has been obtained in the sum of £726.14 for 3 new cameras including the labour charge.  Cllr. Swann proposed acceptance of the quote which was seconded by Cllr. Hazlewood and agreed. 
20/14:
Issues from Inspection of Properties:

In the absence of Cllr. Bunyan, the Clerk only had one issue to bring to Member’s attention.  With regard to the Vestry Hall, a length of gutter and fascia had fallen off the rear of the Tower Room and was resting on the flat roof of the Information Centre staff toilets.  She had asked Hurstway to look at the issue as a matter of urgency.  
Cllr. Hemsted suggested that at some point we may need to look at replacement of the floor in the Information Centre.  He reminded that this had been put on hold whilst talks were taking place on the proposed community centre.

21/14:
Noticeboards and Shelters:
The Clerk stated that the noticeboard outside of the Vestry Hall was still awaiting attention and she would chase up the contractor.  Cllr. Bancroft enquired on progress with regard to the Perspex on the board at Sissinghurst.  The Clerk agreed to chase this up.  

22/14:
Benches and Cycle Racks:
The Clerk confirmed that the cycle rack was now in situ. The Bringloe family have pledged a bench for Sissinghurst and it was agreed by Members that this be deferred for discussion at the annual site visit. 

23/14:
Items for Information:
Cllrs. Bancroft & Hazlewood thanked the Chairman and other councillors for their support and wished them well for the future.  Cllr. Hemsted thanked the Committee and Clerk and stated that he was pleased to resolve the issue with the fence at Golford at his final meeting.

